
 
Bob Ferguson 

ATTORNEY GENERAL OF WASHINGTON 
Utilities and Transportation Division 

PO Box 40128    Olympia WA  98504-0128    (360) 664-1183 

 

Via Electronic Mail  

 

April 7, 2020 

 

Mark L. Johnson, Executive Director 

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

621 Woodland Square Loop S.E. 

P.O. Box 47250  

Olympia, WA  98504-7250 

 

RE: WUTC v. Peninsula Sanitation Service, Inc., Docket TG-190476 

 

Dear Mr. Johnson: 

 

On December 10, 2019, the Commission issued Order 01 in Docket TG-190476.  Order 01 

approved, without condition, the Settlement Agreement and accompanying Joint Narrative as filed 

by Commission staff and Peninsula Sanitation Service, Inc. (“Company”) on December 3, 2019.  

Among the conditions placed on the Company by the Settlement Agreement is the requirement 

that the Company file a general rate case (“GRC”) with the Commission by July 1, 2020.   

 

On April 6, 2020, counsel for the Company filed a letter with the Commission seeking an extension 

of time to file its GRC “until at least September 1, 2020” due to ongoing complications related to 

the COVID-19 pandemic.  Staff does not object to granting the Company a defined 60-day 

extension in order to comply with the Commission’s requirement that it file a GRC.  Staff’s only 

request is that the Commission set a date-certain (i.e., September 1, 2020) by which the Company 

must file its GRC.1 

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s/ Daniel J. Teimouri, WSBA No. 47965 

Assistant Attorney General 

Office of the Attorney General 

Utilities and Transportation Division 

P.O. Box 40128 / Olympia, WA  98504-0128 

(360) 664-1189 / daniel.teimouri@utc.wa.gov 

 

DJT:klg 

cc:  Parties (electronic only) 

                                                 
1 The Company’s April 6, 2020 letter indicates that it seeks an extension “until at least September 1, 2020” 

and that it “would at least request a 60-day extension” to file its GRC.  (Emphasis added.)  Staff’s non-objection to 

the Company’s April 6, 2020 request is conditioned on a defined 60-day extension period that would require the 

Company to file its GRC with the Commission by September 1, 2020.   
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